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MESSAGE FROM THE DEAN 
Dear Students, Parents and Friends of the College, 

What an amazing few weeks of hard work and so much excitement it has been. We have welcomed many 

new students and families to the College and we have settled into our academic program. Students have 

written formal assessments and we are sending out our Interim reports this week. We wish our Year 10   

students the best of luck with their OLNA over the next 3 weeks. 

Our Gingin bus route students who leave home early to catch the bus are enjoying their Breakfast Club. The 

Club is running smoothly with massive amounts of Coco Pops and Fruit Loops being the desired “Breakfast of 

Champions”. The March Charge for Cancer has proved to be very successful and so much fun. We have been 

walking every morning from 8:10 am to 8:30 am, most of our students and a few parents brave our track 

every day for personal well-being and to make a public statement that we support people who are struggling 

with health issues. Our aim is to complete 50km during the month of March. 

Mrs Godwich and Mrs Pearce have attended Personal Development Training Courses in Sydney and Adelaide 

in the last two weeks. They have returned full of brilliant and exciting ideas on how to accelerate and      

complement learning in the College. Mrs Godwich is creating beautiful sculptures with her classes and has 

organised for the College to attend the Cottesloe Sculptures by the Sea Exhibition with the Secondary       

students.  

Parents, friends and students all gathered together and worked like busy little bees on Saturday 9 March. We 

planted, painted, swept, dug and ate the most delicious sausage sizzle from Saucy’s mobile van. So much fun 

and laughter and rain in the air. Wonderful times.  A big thank you to everyone who joined us and helped 

make our Primary area beautiful. Thank you to all the sponsors who patiently grew plants from cutting for 

the College. We would lastly like to thank the Gideon’s who attended our Linked-In program and handed out 

Bibles to all the students on Friday .8th March  

Our College is growing and we are looking forward to the rest of the year and all the activities planned. We 
have been blessed with so much happiness and success at our College, God is surely for us! 

 

Lisa Potgieter 

Dean of Education 

“Remember how the Lord your God led you all the way.”  
Deuteronomy 8:2 
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Term Dates 2019 

Term 1  

4th Feb - 11th Apr 

Term 2 

30th Apr - 4th Jul 

Term 3 

22nd Jul - 26th Sep 

Term 4 

15th Oct - 12th Dec 
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Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

1 February 4 February 5 February 6 February 7 February 8 

Term 1 Begins 
Students’ First Day 
Assembly 

  P & F Meeting 5-6pm     

2 February 11 February 12 February 13 February 14 February 15 

      After School Clubs 
Valentines Cupcake Sale 
Demonstration 

Lunch orders 

3 February 18 February 19 February 20 February 21 February 22 

    Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
West Coast Eagles visit 

After School Clubs 
  

Assembly 
Lunch orders 

4 February 25 February 26 February 27 February 28 March 1 

    Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
  

After School Clubs 
  

Lunch orders 

5 March 4 March 5 March 6 March 7 March 8 

Labour Day Holiday Scitech Incursion 
  

Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
  

OLNA Testing Year 10 -
Writing 
After School Clubs 
  

Gideons 
Assembly 
Lunch orders 
  

6 March 11 March 12 March 13 March 14 March 15 

  Years 2-3 excursion  Perth 
Zoo 

Years 4-6 excursion Kings Park 
Radio Lollipop Uniform Free 
Day 
Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 

International Pi Day 
After School Clubs 
  

Years 7-10 excursion 
Cottesloe Sculptures by 
the Sea 
Assembly 
Lunch orders 

7 March 18 March 19 March 20 March 21 March 22 

Primary Swimming Lessons 
Meet the Teachers 3-5pm 

OLNA testing Year 10 -
Reading 
Primary Swimming Lessons 
  

Primary Swimming Lessons 
Year 7, 8, 10 Immunisations 
Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
  

OLNA testing Year 10 - 
Numeracy 
Primary Swimming Les-
sons 
After School Clubs 
  

Primary Swimming Les-
sons 
Lunch orders 

8 March 25 March 26 March 27 March 28 March 29 

    Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
  

After School Clubs 
  

Assembly 
Lunch orders 

9 April 1 April 2 April 3 April 4 April 5 

    Sausage Sizzle Lunch 
Secondary Tutoring 
Homework Club 
  

After School Clubs 
  

Lunch orders 

10 April 8 April 9 April 10 April 11 April 12 

  Secondary Camp Secondary Camp Secondary Camp 
Students’ Last Day 

  





Year 10 students building models to aid their understanding of 

meiosis. Meiosis is the process of cell division that results in four 

daughter cells, each cell with half the number of chromosomes of 

the parent cell. 

Miss Gregoriardis and her class building catapults. History,       

mathematics, design and technology all combined into one powerful       

machine that changed the course of warfare.  The students have 

added their own creative ideas on how to enhance the mechanism of 

the catapult. 



The Year 8 students making model replica’s of cells during their science 

class last week. 



Members of the West Coast Eagles visited us on the 20th February. Students had the         

opportunity to meet the players, take photos and get autographs signed by the players! 



On Tuesday 5th March, the secondary students had a visit from Scitech. The students learnt 
about STEM and the opportunities they will have in their futures to use STEM. Haylee and 

Miss Gregoriadis had a competition to see who could adapt to new technology faster. Haylee 
proved to be from the fastest technology generation and beat Miss Gregoriadis.  

The students also got to explore AI with an online interactive called QuickDraw.  

Lastly students engaged with ethical dilemmas regarding self driving cars and the possibilities 
these could pose to society.  



 

 

 

 

 

Sausage Sizzle & Juice Box 

$3.50 

Place order with payment to the school  

office by Tuesday 

Choice of Meat Pie, Sausage Roll, Spinach & 

Ricotta Sausage Roll, Cheese Pizza, Cheese & 

Bacon Pizza, Quiche Lorraine, Ham & Salad 

roll, Cheese & Salad Roll 

 A drink is also included !! 

 

$5.00 

Place order with payment to the school office 

by Thursday 

Wednesday Lunch 

Friday Lunch 



Join us here next Sunday  

for a service at 9:30am. 



 

We were blessed with a rainy day for a Busy Bee! Saturday 9th March 
panned out to be a day of digging, painting, potting and shed building. 
Parents, teachers, friends and students had so much fun working in the 
soft rain. The Primary area looks amazing. Due to the weather we were 
unfortunately not able to paint everything on Mrs Visser’s list or oil the 
decks, but we will get to it all at a later date. 

 

A special thank you to Saucys who kept us hydrated and well fed 
throughout the day. The students helped with enthusiasm and even ran 
a Crèche for the little ones. So much fun and laughter was heard       
everywhere. 

 

The College would like to thank everyone who helped on Saturday. Your 
hard work and enthusiasm to make our College beautiful for our       
children is much appreciated. 

 

Lisa Potgieter 

Busy Bee Saturday 9th March 



 

 

 

 

Thank you everyone for your support! 

 

 

Ross and Glenice Nicholls:  

Plants, potting soil and garden pots 

Troy from MDT Landscaping:  

Plants, pots and small trees 

Lisa McCormick 

Ute loads full of Plants, Succulents and Pots 

Wanneroo Road  

0428 631 366 

Karen from Bloomin Good Succulents 

127 Belgrade Road 

Wanneroo 

0403 229 305 





  

Stuck for ideas?   

Use one of these story starters 
See if any of these kick start your imagination! 

1. Whoever made up the phrase 'Pigs can't fly' had never been to THIS farm... 

2. It was a dream come true.  I had finally invented... 

3. I'd always wanted a superpower but never in a million years thought it would 

be this... 

4. Being a dog is awesome. It's the best job in the world. Especially the part 

when... 

5. I stared at the lotto ticket in shock. I had just won $50 million dollars!!! 

 

Enter online:  www.write4fun.net  
Email: admin@write4fun.net 
Mail to:  Po Box 2734, Nerang DC, Qld, 4211 
Fax to:  (07) 5574 3644  

 
  

There is NO theme 

You can write about whatever your 

heart desires! 

* Poems no longer than 16 

lines.  Stories no more than 500 

words. 

* Entries must be in by Sunday 
31st March 2019  

 
The School Writing Competition for  

 
2019 is NOW OPEN! 

Calling all Australian school students... prep to grade 12... 

Write a poem or short story for your chance to win $1,000 cash ($500 for you & $500 for your school)! As well as 

one of the AWESOME prizes below. 

All it takes is a burst of inspiration, a dash of creativity and a little bit of effort for great poems and stories to         

appear!  We can't wait to read yours! 

https://write4fun.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jtditdut-trkdjlyuii-r/
https://write4fun.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jtditdut-trkdjlyuii-i/
mailto:admin@write4fun.net
https://write4fun.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jtditdut-trkdjlyuii-t/


 

 

Our College is supporting the March Charge! 

During the month of March, we are striving to make a difference in our personal health and well-

being and benefit the community. 

We are allowing all staff and students to wear their Physical Education uniform every day for 

the entire month of March. 

Runners/walkers gather in front of the office at 8:10 am every morning and walk/run the       

allocated track with Mr Campbell and supporters to 8:30 am. 

Parents and siblings of students are welcome to participate in our walk/run! 

Students will be under strict supervision by staff at all times 

One third of cancers can be prevented by following a healthy lifestyle, being physically active every day, 

enjoying a healthy diet and maintaining a healthy body weight. Every year in Australia around 37,000 

cancer cases could be avoided by prevention alone. 

We’re taking a head on approach to beating cancer and for the whole month of March we’re telling   

cancer where to go. By taking part, you’ll be reducing your cancer risk, promoting physical activity and 

helping raise vital funds for cancer research, prevention, advocacy and support. 



 


